
 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

MEETING TYPE: Board of County Commissioners 

MEETING DATE: May 14, 2024 

ITEM NAME: Huerfano River Bridge Project Overmatch Commitment 

SUBMITTED BY: Carl Young 

SUMMARY: Attached is letter to CDOT Region 2 Local Agency confirming our 

commitment to the overmatch required to move forward with this project 

to replace the County Road 543 Bridge over the Huerfano River.  The 

amount of overmatch required is $117,972.61.  We have discussed with 

the CDOT Local Agency Team that our preferred way forward is to put 

this project out to bid and submit a request for additional funding to 

CDOT based on the actual bid results.  This should strengthen the 

County’s request and minimize risk that bid results could exceed 

Engineer’s estimates. 

RECOMMENDATION: Motion to the overmatch commitment letter to CDOT Local Agency for 

the Huerfano River Bridge Project. 

BACKGROUND: KLJ has prepared the full bid package for this project and is awaiting final 

CDOT approval before releasing the package.  Per CDOT regulations, and 

even though they agree with our approach to request additional funds after 

bidding, the Local Agency team is prohibited from approving without this 

letter. 

 

BOARD ACTION TAKEN:   

☐ 

APPROVED 

☐ 

DENIED 

☐ 

OTHER 

SIGNATURE OF THE CHAIR: 
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